DR.H.GILBERT REYNOLDS
CITIZENS SAVINGS BANK BUILDING
PADUCAH, KENTUCKY
June 10, 1941

Dr. Fred W. Rankin, 271 W. Short St., Lexington, Ky.

Dear Dr. Rankin:

I was greatly pleased to learn of your election to the Presidency of the American Medical Association a few days ago. I man of your type, with determination and the ability to inforce it, to my mind, is just the one to head this great Organization at this time.

I know that the job will not be an easy one and I only wish I was in position to aid you some in this great effort. Rest assured of my great pleasure in having you as our leader and accept my congratulations and wishes for a most successful administration.

Very sincerely,

H. G. Reynolds, M. D.

HGR: GB